
 

 

School Council Newsletter 

          

Friday 26th March 2021 

Hello,         

Chicken Names – Thank you to those of you who provided me with your choice of 

names for our chickens.  8 eggs hatched and so each class had a vote with the names 

you had provided and came up with a choice.  They were: 

Reception – Stuart 

Year One – Pancake 

Year Two – Diamond 

Year Three – Buttercup 

Year Four – Bumblebee 

Year Five – Nugget  

Year Six – Waffle 

Miss Horrocks and Mrs Speakman chose the 8th name – Chickpea. 

 

Litter Picking – Please remind your class that you each have a set day for litter picking.  

All the equipment is available on the wall near the Y3 classroom.  It doesn’t have to 

be School Council representatives who do it but it needs to be kept on top of. The rota 

is on the wall near the litter pickers.  ***YOU ONLY NEED TO PICK THE LITTER UP 

IN YOUR CLASS BUBBLE AREA***  Please don’t burst any other class bubbles. 

Year Four and Year 3 did their Litter Picking duties this week but we need to remind 

the rest of the children in your class.   

Monday     Year Six 

Tuesday    Year Five 

Wednesday     Year Four 

Thursday     Year Three 

Friday     Year Two 

 

Suggestion Box – There were a few suggestions in the boxes. 

• Can we bring our own pencil cases in on a Monday and Friday?  We already 

have this as a reward for Sparkle and Shine winners plus due to Covid we all 

have our own pencil cases in school anyway. 

• Can we have a class pet which we can take home at the weekend? – Emily Y6. 



 

 

We will need to ask Mr Wallace about this but I’m not sure every teacher would 

agree.  Pets take a lot of hard work and looking after so it may not be a possibility. 

• Can we have a gadget day? We can ask Mr Wallace whether a gadget day 

would be possible.  Bobby said that Y6 usually have one at the end of their 

school year. 

 

• Can we have hula hoops at playtimes?  Olivia also asked if we could have 

longer skipping ropes for the junior classes.  I will ask Mr Wallace after the 

Easter holidays if we can have any more money for outside play equipment. 

 

• Are we having a sports day this year?  Fingers crossed we will be able to 

have a sports day this year, we have planned a date in the diary for the end 

of the school year. 

 

• Bobby has asked if we can have a rota between Y5 and Y6 for the timber 

trail?   

ACTIONS 

Remind your class of your litter picking day. 

Ask Mr Wallace if we would be allowed a class pet and a gadget day. 

Mrs Speakman will ask Mr Wallace if we can have some more equipment for 

playtimes. 

Arrange a rota for Y5 and Y6 for the timber trail. 

Upcoming events 

Tuesday 30th March – Bring your decorated eggs in to school.  School Council will 

judge the winners like we did with the Pumpkins for Halloween. 

We are hoping to host another Hindley J & I’s Got Talent next term and will start to 

plan this after the May half term holiday. 

Y6 Hoodies – We’ve not forgotten and will start to plan designs, colours etc. in the 

Summer Term. 

Summer Fair – We would like to have a Summer Fair again this year, depending on 

Covid regulations. 

 

Thank you so much for all your help, keep asking your friends in class what they would 

like us to do or what they would like to see in school and bring any ideas or suggestions 

to our next meeting.  

  

Thanks  

Mrs Speakman 


